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Las Palmas Masonic Center 

Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge No. 366, F. & A. M.   

The Las Palmian 

Legacy Chapter No. 555 Order of Easter Star 
Sharon Temple No. 92 Daughters of the Nile  

Heart of the Valley Assembly No. 217 International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

Las Palmas Masonic Center 

Greetings to you all for 
the month of November, 
we once again have had 
a rich and productive 
time at lodge this past 
month. At our last stated 
meeting we were 
pleased to honor our 

Brother Jack Mattox with his Golden Veterans Award 
for his fifty years of membership, congratulations.  
 
As well as I would like to congratulate our newly     
initiated brother, Andrew Kincaid for taking his first 
step with us down the Masonic path. I congratulate  Chris Parker on 
his being passed to the Fellow Craft Degree. 
 
This past month I was pleased to once again represent our lodge at 
the Annual Communication of the Grand Lodge of California. This 
year was the 300th anniversary of Masonry and there were many 
festivities and memorable notations to celebrate this auspicious   
occasion. Many forms of legislation on how we manage and govern 
our lodges were presented and debated as to their merits, though 
in the end few changes to this effect were put in place. 
And a hearty thank you to all our brothers and their ladies who   
volunteered to man our lodge’s Child ID booth during the Chaffee 
Zoo’s annual Zoo Boo event, without your assistance our lodge 
could not present the positive and helpful public image we have 
strived to preserve. 
I look forward to seeing you at our upcoming stated meeting and wish you all a warm and happy 
Thanksgiving holiday. 

Andrew; Worshipful Master 
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Greetings from the East 

 

 

Cline Cub Jack Jr. P.M. Jack Mattox and 
wife Carol, with Golden Veterans Award 

Worshipful Miller and  
Chris Parker 
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Greetings from the West 
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Well………here we are 
again.  Another article for 
another Trestle board.  
So here it goes…….   
Popcorn sales were 
through the roof and my 
family and I appreciate 
all the support the  
Brothers, wives and 
friends showed my son,  
Myles as he learns the art 
of “Asking for money”.  
Thanks to your generous 
support, he exceeded his 

goal to sell $1000 this year.  I hope you all 
enjoyed your popcorn.  Dinner was         
fantastic, and the Rainbow girls out did 
themselves taking care of everyone.  With 

all this going on before our meeting started, I don’t want to 
take away from the importance of the men who received their 
First and Second  degrees.  Welcome Entered Apprentice Ma-
son, Brother Andrew Kincaid and Fellow Craft, Brother Christopher Parker.  We welcome you with 
open arms.  As we  celebrate the commitment these men have made in their lives we cannot take 
for granted the 50 years of commitment brother Jack Mattox has made.  We congratulate him on his 
Golden Veteran Award.  I am humbled and amazed by this and grateful to bear witness. 
Now that the Holiday season is finally upon us, a change in the guard is right around the corner.  
Each new Master brings something special to the role and I look forward to sharing my enthusiasm 
and energy to bring our Lodge into 2018 with a bang!  Poker, Bingo and Pin the Apron on the       
Mason……..Just kidding but I do have some wonderful ideas to bring this brotherhood together for 
some laughs. 
Don’t forget………… January 7th is the Changing of the Guard.  I will be sure to remind everyone 
again as it gets closer.  I hope to see you all there. 
 

Scott 
Senior Warden 

 

 

Jim Redman’s Sons 
At the Grizzlies game 

 
Election of Officers 
November 16, 2017 

 Stated Meeting 

Christopher Parker Fellow Craft Degree 
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Greetings from the  South 
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                                           October Stated Meeting Dinner 

 

Heart of the Valley Rainbow servers 

Senior Warden, Scott Fichtner and family 

Kystal and Chris Parker, Bernice Dyck and  
Linda LaMontagnes Enjoying the Salad Bar 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  

 
 
 

1 
LEGACY  
O.E.S. 
NO. 555 
7:00 P.M. 
 
HEART OF THE 
VALLEY ADVISORY 
MEETING CARD 
ROOM 6:45 P.M. 

2 

 

6:30 P.M. 
DINNER 
7:00 P.M. 
DEGREE 

3 
 
 

OCHOA 
EVENT 
 
 

5 
 

6 
ESTRILLITA 
CLUB 
6:00 P.M. 

7 
 
HEART OF 
THE VALLEY 
STATED 
MEETING 
7:00 P.M. 

8 
 
SHARON  
TEMPLE 
 
 

9 
 
6:00 P.M. 
LPMBA 
LPP 
OFFICERS 
MEETING 

10 
 

11 
 

12 13 14 
7:00 P.M 
FRESNO 
NUMISMATIC 
CLUB 

15 
 
LEGACY  
O.E.S. 
NO. 555 
6:30 P.M. 
LIGHT 
SUPPER 

16 
6:00 P.M. 
APPETIZER 
SALAD BAR 
6:30 P.M. 
DINNER 
7:30 P.M 
STATED 
MEETING 

17 
 

18 
 

19 
 
 

20 
 

21 

 
HEART OF 
THE VALLEY 
STATED 
MEETING 
7:00 P.M. 

22 
 
 

23 
DARK 

24 
 

25 
 

26 
 
 
 
 

 

27 
 

28 
 

29 
 
HEART OF 
THE VALLEY 
6:45P.M.-9:00 P.M. 
ADVISORY  
BOARD 
MEETING 
Card Room 

30 
 
 

  
 
 

      November 2017 
  Las Pa lmas Masonic   
        Center  
   Events Schedule 
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Worshipful Master 
Andrew A. Miller P.M. 
(559) 723-3347 
amiller504@gmail.com 
 

Junior Warden 
Ryan C. Marrett 
Jennifer 
(559) 977-1114 
ryanmarrett@gmail.com 

2017 Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge  No. 366 Officers 

Treasurer 
Richard L. Ehorn 
Lee Ellen 
(805) 550-4304 
r.ehorn@yahoo.com 
 

Secretary 
James (Jim ) C. Clark 
Natalie 
(559) 977-0190 
jimclark1@att.net 

 
 
 
 

Senior Warden 
Scott M. Fichtner 
Raneny 
(559) 352-8023 
scott.fichtner@yahoo.co

Senior Deacon 
Joshua M. Harmon 
Jene’a 
(559) 916-0844 
jetpro700@gmail.com  

Chaplain 
Donald H. Williams 
Donna 
(559) 706-7097 
dxwilliams@gmail.com 

 

 

Junior Deacon 
Mark C Stroup 
Breanna 
(559) 892-5988 
markcstroup@yahoo.com 

Junior Steward 
 

Senior Steward 
Joshua C. Crane 
Joann 
(559) 974-5163 
cefresno@yahoo.com 

 

Marshal 
Devon F.O. Bleak III 
Melissa 
(559) 288-2943 
dbvenumwuhs@yahoo.com 

Tiler 
Stuart Q. Hoskins 
(559) 647-6539 
Stacy 
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2017 Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge  No. 366 Officers 
 

Organist 
Robert P. Gonzalez 
(559) 213-5216 
 

Officers Coach 
Charles S. Bersani P.M. 
(559) 224-4553 
 

 

 
 
  GRAND LODGE OFFICERS  
A.G.L. Division V Matthew W. Ross mwross@me.com (900) 300-0109 

Inspector, 502 District David A. Coleman coleman.inspector.502@gmail.com (559) 313-0781 

  LODGE TRUSTTEES  

Trustee               (2015-2017 Richard W. Frey P.M. RichardWFrey@comcast.net (559) 435-4824 

Trustee               (2017-2019 James W. Wilson, II P.M. wilsonocsinc@sbcglobal.net (559) 779-8727 
Trustee               (2016-2018) Lawrence D. Hopper P.M. ldhopper@rpaapraisal.com          (559)  286-8533 

  

HALL ASSOCIATION 
DIRECTORS  

Hall Association    (2017-19) Richard L. Ehorn r.ehorn@yahoo.com (559) 224-4553 

Hall Association    (2016-18) Stuart Q. Hoskins stuarthoskins@hotmail.com                (559) 647-6539 

Hall Association    (2017-19) John W. Herring P.M. donnaherringj@aol.com (559) 352-9417 
Hall Association    (2016-17) James C. Clark jimclark1@att.net (559) 977-0190 

Hall Association    (2017-19) Charles S. Bersani P.M. bersani@att.net (559) 224-4553 

Hall Association    (2015-17) William H. Lyons P.M. blyons67@att.net (559) 360-3770 

Hall Association    (2015-17) Clifford D. Henderson cdnhen1@sbcglogal.net (559) 905-3522 

Hall Association    (2016-18) Richard A. Sherrod P.M. Richard_Sherrod@hotmail.com (559) 579-8383 

Hall Association    (2017-19) George R. Forester P.M. jpoppertheclown@yahoo.com (559) 292-6191 
Master                 (2017) Andrew A. Miller amiller504@gmail.com (559) 723-3347 

Senior Warden     (2017) Scott M. Fichtner Scott.fichtner@yahoo.com (559) 352-8023 
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Stated  Meeting Dinner 

October 13, 2017 was our 1st Public Schools 
Bicycle Program for the new school year held 
at Woodrow Wilson Elementary School. 
Josh Crane, Past Master Charles Bersani and 
Past Master Gordon Keeton awarded 3      
bicycles, 3 helmets, 15 back packs and 15 
book bags for the winners of the drawing 
who had perfect attendance with no tarties. 
Donations are tax deductible and always  
needed to fund our program! 
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168th Annual Communication of the Grand Lodge, F. & A.M. of California 
Pictures from Grand Lodge during the 168th Annual Communication, I am told    
Worshipful Andrew A. Miller enjoyed an hour in the Senior Grand Stewards chair, 
sorry I don’t have a picture. Congratulation to Michael D. Nella to his being installed 
as Grand Pursuivant. 

John E. Trauner, Junior Grand Warden 
Stuart A. Wright, Senior Grand Warden 
Most Worshipful John R. Heisner,  

Richard B. Woods  Junior Grand Steward 
Ill. Frank Loui, 33˚ Sovereign Grand Inspector 
General in California  
David P. Coss, Senior Grand Steward 

Most Worshipful John Heisner spending a 
few moments reflecting on the last 12 
months. Just a few short hours later, his 
year as Grand Master of Masons in     
California would be over.  

David P. Coss, Most Worshipful John R. Heisner, 
Richard B. Wood, Junior Grand Steward 
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October Stated Meeting Dinner 

Applicant Andrew Kincaid and Entered 
Apprentice Daryl Nichols  P.M. Richard A. Sherrod 

(above) Don Williams and Randy Horton 
(below)  Mark Lee, Randy Horton, Stan Walker, 
Don Williams and Milton Snavely and Friend. 

(above) Mrs. Ehorn and Friend, Richard Ehorn, Kaz 
Monazzami  and daughter Melissa 
(below) Stuart O. Hoskins 

 
            P.M. Bill Lyons Gevork Boyajian 

Past Masters Charles Bersani and Marvin Wallace 
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Pictured below is  Brother Jack V. Mattox, his wife Carol, Worshipful Miller, Devon Bleak our 
Marshal and Cline “Cub” Jack Junior P.M., the Master of Ceremonies for the presentation of 
Brother Mattox’s  Golden Veterans Award as they traveled around the lodge room October 19, 
2017 for this very prestigious award for being a Master Mason for fifty years, Congratulations 
Brother Mattox!  
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 
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Oktoberfest Dinner Serving – October 20 
Thank you for your excellent service and assistance in preparing tonight's delicious 
Oktoberfest dinner. Mrs. Dyck was surprised when the girls greeted her to celebrate 
her 98th Birthday by singing Happy Birthday and smothering her with hugs. 

Grand Deputy Official Visit – October 17 
Grand Deputy Official Visit to inspect assembly records, inventory manuals, observe 
ritual and floor work.  Fun evening ended with Halloween Sock Reveal! 

 
 
 

Service Saturday – October 14 
Heart of the Valley Assembly volunteered at Valley Animal Center.  Prior to assisting with dogs and 
cats, all attended a 90 minute dog obedience training class.  This is the 2nd of 4 Volunteer         
Orientation Programs.  The girls are now qualified to enter kennels and interact with dogs. 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 
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        Instructional – October 2 

Winter term started with a stated meeting and 
Grand Deputy Instructional.  Assembly is headed 

for a fun and exciting term under Haleigh’s Leadership. 

 

 

Of- ficer 
Pass D 

 
 
 
 
 
 

                                         Entrance and escort of Worthy Advisor  
 
 

Grand Officers Reception – September 30 
Heart of the Valley Assembly No. 217 held a   
Reception honoring Miss Makayla Forse, Grand 
Recorder and Representative to Maryland and 
West Virginia and Miss Briana Jones, Grand    
Nature and Representative to Maryland, North 

Dakota and South Dakota.  

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

Entrance of Honored Members  
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Thank you Mrs. Soutas and Mrs. Myers for our beautiful quilts 

 

 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

 Grand Family  Makayla, Mrs. Regier and Briana 

Heart of the Valley Assembly 
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          Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217  
Heart of the Valley Pledge Group and Assembly meets the 1st 

and 3rd Tuesday each month.  Pledge Group meets at 6:00 P.M. 

Advisory Board Meeting 
Open Meeting/Service Project 
Cross of Color Banquet 
Area Ritual Competition 
Saturday Service Project 
Legacy Chapter Installation 
Dinner Serving (Group B) 
Stated Meeting Balloting 
Fort Millerton Installation 
Advisory Board Meeting 

6:45 P.M. 
7:00 P.M. 
11 A.M. 
1:00 P.M. 
 
7:00 P.M. 
6:00 P.M. 
6:30 P.M.  
6:30 P.M. 
6:45 P.M.  

Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Visalia Masonic Center 
Visalia Masonic Center 
Visalia Animal Shelter 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
 Fresno Masonic Center 
 Visalia Convention Center  
 Las Palmas Masonic Center 

November  1, 2017 
November 7, 2017 
November 11, 2017 
November 11, 2017 
November 12, 2017 
November 15, 2017 
November 16, 2017 
November 21, 2017 
November 28, 2017 
November 30, 2017 

 

Heart of the Valley Pledge Group and Assembly meets the 1st and 3rd Tuesday each month.  
Pledge Group meets at 6:00 pm and Assembly 7:00 pm. at the Las Palmas Masonic Center.    

We invite all members of our sponsoring orders to come out and attend our meetings. 
Heart of the Valley November 2017 Calendar of Events 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Heart of the Valley Contact Information: 
 
Mother Advisor: Karen Fink……………………...ksefink@yahoo.com                       (559) 322-0627 
Assist Advisor: Chandra Blasquez……………...Chandra.blasquez@gmail.com         (559) 322-0627 
Pledge Mother: Diane Bean Holsworth………. dholsworth@sbcglobal.net.             (559)-270-1515 
Eastern Star Liaison: Kerry Stout ……………….mamastout04@gmail.com              (559) 760-2362 
                               Keitha Mountcastle…...keithamountcastle@gmail.com        (559) 240-7068 
Masonic Liaison: Jim Redman……..dolphindad2012@yahoo.com  (559)-437-0101/(559)-779-6687 
                        Harry Zahlis …………………...harry@zahlis.com                           (559) 288-7861 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  Happy  Thanksgiving 
            From  
  Heart of the Valley 

Rainbow 
Girls 
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Notes from the Throne 
I know I have said it before but once 
again the members of Sharon    
Temple are out having a great time!  
Summer being over, it was time for 
the Officers to get down and      
welcome two new members,      
Jennifer Finn and Sandra 
McGrath.   
 
The           

Ceremonial was held at 
our October Session 
and was very well done.  
Before the meeting Jr. 
PQ Jan Arnold held a  
workshop with the  
members getting their 
top hats ready for      
Halloween.  Jan has more fun in 

store for all of us so please plan to join in on the fun. 
 

Twelve members of Sharon Temple attended the North 
West Silver Daze in Reno and had a fun filled time.  Those 
in attendance joined Supreme Princess Tirzah Dale  
Obernolte on a tour of the Peppermill Resort and we are in 
for a treat when we hold the 2019 Supreme Session in Reno.  
We toured Virginia City and saw snow on our way.  We 
started off with our of the city, then headed for shopping and 
fun was the name of the game. 
 

The November Nile Session will be November 8th which 
will be our Founder’s Day and we will be honoring our Past Queens.  The PQ’s will be wearing their 
year’s  uniforms along with the Line Officers.  It is always so much fun to see what their Supreme 
Queen’s chose. 
 

The Queen’s Christmas Open House will be held on December 10th at the Tehran Shrine Temple 
from 2 PM – 5 PM and you are all invited to join in on the fun, food and fellowship. John and I are 
looking forward to greeting you and wishing you a Happy Holiday Season. 
 

Mark your calendar for November 18thSharon Temple’s Annual Fashion Show for an afternoon 
of Fashions by Barbra’s of Clovis, Door Prizes, Silent Auction, Opportunity Drawings, Boutique, 50 – 50 
Drawing and of course Food.  Please plan on attending Sharon Temple’s major fundraiser.  This year it 
will be held at the Belmont Country Club.  For tickets call Queen Jean Denton at 559-246-9588.  Price 
is $30.00. 
I would like to wish each of you and your families a safe and Happy Holiday Season.  May God Bless 
you and your family. 
 

Remember during the Holidays to move at your own pace…A snail’s pace in the right direction is better 
than going nowhere fast and wearing yourself out before the holiday fun begins. 
 

Queen Sharon Temple 
Jean Denton 

Queen 
Jean Denton 

          Tina and Wayne Adams 
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North Western Silver Daze in Reno.  

 

December Session  
Soup and Salad  Night! 

              Queens Dinner 

 

North Western Silver Daze in Reno.  
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December Session  
Soup and Salad  Night! 
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Legacy Chapter No. 555 
Order of Eastern Star 

  

 

Grand Chapter starts next week, October 25th through the 28th in Visalia, Visalia          
Convention Center. Now is the time to meet the new Grand Officers for 2018.  
 
On October 4th we were pleased to initiate five new members to our Order, Melissa Keeton, 
Debra Maurer, Gene Maurer, Brittany Sterns and Jean Pennycook. We hope to add many 
more to our Chapter in 
2018, so if you know of 
anyone who is interested 
in our Order be sure to 
contact any of our     
members for information 
and petitions we’ll be more 
than happy to               
accommodate them.  
 

The Installation of 2018 
Officers is November 15th, 
Las Palmas Masonic     
Center, a light supper will 
be provided at 6:30 p.m. 
with the Installation   
Ceremony following at 
7:30 p.m. We would be 
honored to have you and 
your family join us. This is 
an open meeting, so bring anyone you like. 
 

Star Love, Hugs and Blessings,  
Ruth Sterry Associate Matron  

 

 
 

Legacy 2017 Elected Officers  
Worthy Matron: Juliet Vitz redjuliet@comcast.net 559-381-6432 
Worthy Patron: Richard Haggerty dick haggerty@comcast.net 559-298-5745  
Assoc Matron: Ruth Sterry resterry@icloud.net 559-905-2006  
Assoc Patron: Robert Davis bobbecdavis@att.net 559-297-9335  
Secretary: Donna Herring donnawgm05@aol.com 559-298-6042  
Treasurer: Kurt Docken kurtis.docken@aol.com 559-456-1532  
Conductress; Debbie Sanborn debbiesanborn@yahoo.com 559-348-7794  
Assoc Cond: Keitha Mountcastle keithamountcastle@gmail.com 559-240-7068  
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December Session  
Soup and Salad  Night! 

 

 
 
 
 
              
 

 
 

Legacy Chapter No. 555 
Order of Eastern Star 
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From the  WIDOWS CLUB 
October Dinner Las Palmas Masonic Center  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

 

 

JOIN US 
Come join us and enjoy great fellowship with  kindred friends. 

We meet the last Wednesday of each month, at 12:00 o’clock noon for lunch at 
Maria Calendar's Restaurant 1781 East Shaw Avenue, Fresno CA. 

Looking forward to seeing you! 
R.S.V.P.  President (559) 276-2631 • Betty Veffredo Secretary (559) 431-6260 

with exception of  June, July, August  

Heart of the Valley Rainbow girls with Bernice Dyck 
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From the Archives 
 
At the September, 1967 stated meeting, the Lodge officially  
received a large Masonic Tapestry which had been made by PM 
Speed B. Leas for his father in 1904.  This gift was from the 
widow of Brother Leas. 
 

Brother Speed B. Leas was our Master in 1912 and afterwards 
served as Lodge Treasurer for 32 years.  He was the father of 
Hambleton Leas who was the first Master to serve in our    
present temple in 1961. 
 

In August of this year, we were contacted by Brother     
Hambleton Leas’s grandson who attended one of our dinners. 

 

At this time in our Lodge’s history, we had a visitation committee that kept up on 
our Brothers who were sick and/or in the hospital.  Reports were usually given at 
the end of each Lodge meeting. 
 

On November 7, 1968 Las Palmas had its formal Past Master’s night.  As usual a 
free dinner was served to all in attendance.  After the degree, but before Lodge 
closed, the Master from 25 years earlier presented 25 year pins.  On this evening, 
PM Ira Farley, Master in 1943, presented pins to 15 twenty-five year members.  
(30 brothers were raised in Las Palmas Lodge in 1943). 
 

1968 was the official startup year for the Trestleboard.  There had been similar 
Lodge newsletters in the past, but nothing on a monthly basis.  WM Len Gottner 
had asked Brother Harry Buckalew (Master in 1947) to be the editor.  Worshipful 
Gottner named this monthly newsletter the Las Palmian. 

We have many brothers who need you r 
support, be it their wives or family    
members , a call, a note  or stop by  just to 
remind them  we are there for them in 
their time of need.. 
Stuart Hoskins, Stacy Hoskins 
Don Ott 
Alvin Hopkins Jr 
Ethel Day 
Jake Sexton 
Richard Frey Family 
Larry Bennett 
Ralph Mederios 

Cliff Henderson 
Family 
Ed Spangler 
LeRoy Foote Family 

Richard W. Frey P.M. 
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Fresno Masonic Widows Club 
       
  Marie Callender’s Restaurant            
  1781 East Shaw Avenue 
  November 27, 2017 
President;         Lena Cook                                                                                              
Vice-President;  Judy Gross 
Secretary;         Betty Veffredo 
Treasurer;         Pat Westphal 
 

    Reservations Required 
For Information call (559) 431-6260 
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NOVEMBER BIRTHDAY’S 

 

The Masonic Widows Club meets for 
lunch and fellowship on the last 
Wednesday of each month.           
All Masonic Widows are welcome to 
attend. If you have questions or 
would like to participate please   
contact; 
 
Lena Cook (559) 277-0690 
Betty Veffredo (559) 431-6260 
 

         Birthday         Raised                                Birthday    Raised 

           

           

           

           

           

           

           

           

           

           

           

           

           

           

           

           

           

           

          

Lawrence S. Hagopian  11/1  10/22  Patrick A. Riley  11/16  5/1 

Leroy T. Boos  11/1  11/13  Sean W. Ford  11/16  12/3 

Knut O. Steinnes  11/2  2/1  Miles M. Rainwater, Jr.  11/17  10/30 

Jeremy E. Kern  11/2  9/22  Raymond R. Baird  11/17  3/25 

John D. Sorge  11/3  4/23  George B. Knapp  11/18  12/22 

Marion A. Schaeffer  11/3  11/7  Ryan M. Barnes  11/18  7/14 

Brenton R. Weiner  11/3  4/2  Thomas J. Ewing, III  11/18  5/2 

Karekin K. Khatchadoorian  11/5  6/9  Leroy D. Mc Michael  11/20  6/12 

Donald H. Williams  11/5  12/16  Garroll E. White  11/21  5/9 

James L. Omer  11/6  9/22  Richard L. Ehorn  11/22  12/6 

Michael L. Jensen  11/6  2/26  Raymond W. Miksch  11/24  4/6 

John L. Denton  11/6  3/12  Lawrence T. Bennett  11/24  3/11 

John B. Lane  11/8  11/21  Joseph E. Perry, Jr.  11/24  11/2 

William B. Lyons  11/9  12/9  Michael V. Bowman  11/25  5/3 

Thomas E. Morris  11/9  3/26  Brandon J. Munsey  11/26  1/22 

William B. Bissell  11/10  1/18  Stuart Q. Hoskins  11/28  5/1 

John W. Herring  11/11  10/4  Brian K. Rowland  11/28  1/13 

Tyler D. Faruzzi  11/12  9/13  David C. Mc Coy  11/29  1/28 

Billie R. Pool  11/12  2/25  Theodore T. Kitamura  11/29  3/12 

Gene R. Page  11/15  3/27      

Turkey 
Stuffing 
Mashed Potatoes, Gravy 
Vegetables 
Rolls 
Pumpkin Pie  

Patrick A. Riley  
 

Born  11/16/1951—Raised  05/01/1988 
Called from labor 
 October 6, 2017 

IN MEMORIAM 
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LAS PALMAS-PONDEROSA 
LODGE NO. 366 F & A M  

 
2992 East Clinton Avenue 
Fresno, CA  93703-2320 

        Phone:  559-268-2303 
             Fax:  559-268-1235 

E-mail:  lppmasoniclodge@comcast.net 
 

ADDRESS SERVICE  REQUESTED 
 
 

NOVEMBER   
2017 

 
 
                                                 

 
NON-PROFIT ORG 

U.S. POSTAGE 
PAID 

PERMIT NO. 159 
FRESNO, CA  93706 

 

Dues receipts should have been received and are payable in 
many ways, cash, check, PayPal or Square credit card system. Our year is 
coming to a close, Officers are moving in to advanced stations, Remember, 
November 16th Stated meeting is ELECTION NIGHT, with the 2018 top five 
officers being nominated and elected, please be sure to attend. We had a 
First Degree on the 26th of October for Andrew Kincaid, with Josh Harman 
opening and obligating, is working on the lecture to qualify for Senior  

Warden. Mark Stroup was Senior Deacon and has qualified and PM Richard Sherrod did the 
lecture and closed. November 2nd will be a third degree for Chris Parker with Scott Fichtner   
doing the Master work with P.M. Richard Frey doing the lecture. Las Palmas Masonic Hall    
Association is in need of a Director/Treasurer for a 3 year term must be proficient in          
accounting or willing to learn the Intacct system. I manage to use it, therefore it must not be 
to difficult. If interested call (559) 268-2303! 
 

A REQUEST TO THE FAMILY OF THE ADDRESSEE 
Please notify the Lodge if our Brother is hospitalized, in a 
Nursing home, change of Address or incapacitated. 

 From the  Desk of the Secretary 

 
 
 
 

We are accepting credit cards    
payments using the Square System. 
Pay Pal at www.lpp366.org 
 
2018 dues $120.00 
PayPal dues $124.00 
Credit Card $124.50 
Stated Dinners are $11.00 
Shirts, Ciphers, Monitors + $1.00 

November 02 2017 
 

 
November 09, 2017  
 
 

 
November 16, 2017 
 

 
   
November 23, 2017 
 

November 30, 2017 

6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:00 P.M. Master Mason Degree 
 

6:00 P.M. L.P.M.B.A Board 
              C.M.T.A. Board 
              LPP Officers Meeting 
 

6:00 P.M. Appetizer/Salad Bar 
6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:30 P.M. Stated Meeting 
 

DARK Thanksgiving 
 

DARK 
 
 

          November Calendar 

 

 


